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Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association
Minutes of the Monthly General Meeting
Thursday, November 21, 2019, 7:00 pm;  Marie Reed Center, Champlain Street
(RCNA Board present: Nick Roland, Fiona Clem, Bill King, Steve Coleman, Peter Lyden, Steve McKevitt.)

RCNA President Nick Roland welcomed everyone to the meeting, and called the meeting to order.  
· Copies of the agenda were available, and the agenda was reviewed and adopted. 
· The minutes of the last meeting, on October 24, 2019, were approved.
· Treasurers Report.  Treasurer Bill King reported that some recent bills for the new RCNA web site have been paid.  And that the Board is looking into moving some RCNA funds into a Money Market Account.
· President’s Report / Announcements.  Nick had the following notices:

· No December General Meeting will be held.
· A Neighborhood Clean-Up was held on November 9.  The next clean-up, possibly for early March, may focus more on the southern area of Reed-Cooke. 
· Marie Reed Elementary is participating the Amazon Rewards Program.

· There is now an ABRA settlement with Columbia Station (RCNA was a signatory).  But there is the issue of Sports Betting, which will be discussed at an upcoming ANC Meeting. 
· The Heaven and Hell Club Bar (recently suspended for serious operating violations) may be closing permanently. 
· Cell Towers and Cell Reception antennas in the area.  There will be discussions coming soon regarding 5G microwave cell antennas in DC.  Nick and Japer Bowles will be investigating this issue. 
· The RCNA Block Party is coming on November 24.  More below.  
· Mayor’s Office Report from Cynthia Turcios.   Cynthia introduced herself, and briefly reported on several upcoming city events, including: area Leaf Collections, and a Senior Party at RFK Stadium on December 19.        
· RCNA Block Party Committee Report. This event is scheduled for Sunday, November 24, from 12 to 5 pm.  Steve Coleman outlined the party, and covered the parts of the planned party which still need some volunteers.  The party will be held in the 1700 block of Euclid Street, up to Ontario Road.  There will be a Moon-bounce, food and a fire-pit.  Steve has also arranged for music and sound.
· The DC Comprehensive Plan, and the Adams Morgan Vision 2020 Framework.  Nick discussed these plans, and brought up some issues and topics that the RCNA board has been discussing, regarding how the plans may affect our neighborhood.  Nick had a written set of plan-proposals that RCNA will be endorsing and supporting; and other topics where RCNA will be asking for better city support.  These included: Supporting composting; support for more red street lanes; support for road bump-outs.  Support for better, and more, bike lanes.  Support for neighborhood Trails; asking for better Zoo and Rock Creek Park access from Adams Morgan.  Investigating Historical Designations for local areas.  Support for better access into Meridian Hill Park.  
· RCNA Planning for the Next Year.

· New printer

· Unity Park: Possible Kiosk, lighting, and fountain work.

· Heritage Trail – Map (Action Guide)

· Tree Boxes

· Support for schools, and community gardens

· Support for Neighborhood Greening
· Possible Updating of the Heritage Trail Signs

Program Support

· Clean-Up Events / Vests

· Labels

· New PA System

· Youth Support

· Communications

· New Logo?

· Anti-littering Signs?

· T-Shirts?

· Meeting Adjourned.
Next general meeting scheduled for Thursday, January 23, 2020 at 7:00 pm.
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